
 
 
Hello dear Team!  
 
It has been a while since we were in Turkey. It was a 
great and exciting time for us again. 
 
This time the excitement before the journey was not 
quite so much, because we knew that everything is so 
well organized. Also we knew our Hotel ( Mares) from 
last year. 
 
Sandra was excited about meeting Frosia and the 
Team. She was happy to see them again. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
                                                                                                        
She was straight away friends with therapist Nicola and dolphin 
trainer Kim. Sandra was always fully concentrated during the 
therapy and had a lot of fun. Sandra liked singing with  Frosia 
very much.  
Until then Sandra was not interested in music,  
but since we arrived home from Turkey 
she likes to sing a lot.  

Also her Keyboard (until now it just stood in the corner)  
is being used more often. 
 
 
Sandra has again made progress. Her school teacher was really 

impressed with how much she had developed after the holiday. Sandra has also made progress with her 
co-ordination. She can now cope very well with a knife and scissors. Most times when drawing she 
doesn’t draw over the margin. In arithmetics she is the best in her class.  
Now she dresses and undresses more and more on her own. She also adjusts her clothing on her own. It 

is still difficult for her but she doesn’t give up and pays a lot of attention. 
Sandra is generally more grown-up and mature. 
One can communicate much better with her and she is much more content.  
Living with her is again a lot less trouble.  

 

   
 
 
 



 
 
The Physiotherapy was quite strenuous for Sandra but it did 
her a lot of good. We can now say that she has never had 
such a good Physiotherapist. 
 Sandra also likes to do 
exercises at home, without 
being asked to.  Her balance 
is a lot better too. 

                             

 
 
 

 

 
 
    
 
 
Naturally she also had a lot 
of fun with Sali and Feli. 
Riding has done her a lot of 
good.   Sandra had even 

galloped for a short time. 
Salih and Felis were really 
great! 
                                              
 
                                                                                               
 
 
 
 

In retrospect we can say that it was again a nice, 
intensive, informative and happy time. We can only 
thank you!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!! 
Everyone was so committed and helpful. We felt 
really at home with you and hope that we can see 
you again soon. 
 
YOU ARE A GREAT TEAM!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!! 
 

Thank you for everything and best wishes,                      
Sandra Eilmsteiner and Family 
 
E-Mail: eilmsteiner@24speed.at 
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